

June 2009 Edition



BAS May 13th 2009 Meeting Minutes

In the absence of President Greg Hine Vice President Augie Bruno called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with 19 members and 2 guests present. Augie introduced Wade Kloos owner and operator of Scale Pursuit Models. Wade gave a presentation of his models which are constructed of EPP foam covered with a polycarbonate skin with scale details molded into the skin. He showed the advantages of this type construction and passed out brochures on his products.

TREASURES REPORT--Treasure Ken Jochim gave a detailed report of the clubs financial status.

1st VICE PRESIDENT REPORT-- 1ST Vice President Augie Bruno, reported three new members have joined the club. Their names are Cody Remington, Student member, Alex Neiman, youth member and Asad Hafeez Adult member. The club now has a total of 100 members.

2nd VICE PRISIDENT REPORT--2nd Vice President Tony Kilwein reported some pilots are standing on or are too close to the runway while flying their aircraft. During or after takeoff the pilot should stand at one of the flight stations while flying.

OLD BUSINESS--Augie thanked all the people who helped out this past month for the work performed on our annual workday plus the new parking area and heli pad which has been installed. Dean Chandler was thanked for providing the equipment for digging post holes and spreading gravel. Motion by Rudy Glick with a second by Dean Ehn to have the club pay Dean \$50.00 for fuel for his equipment. Motion voted and passed.

NEW BUSINESS--Augie asked for three members to contact Greg Hine to help with planning and organizing of the events of the clubs fun fly which will take place on June 20. Rich Anderson and Dean Chandler gave a report on the status of the float fly problems. Dean stated we still do not have a state license for the boat. All we have is a temporary license and we need this license before he can get the permit for the lake. The boat trailer needs to be cleaned and painted before it can pass inspection for Zebra Mussels. A discussion was held on who could use the boat at a float flv. A motion was made by Augie Bruno that only BAS members in good standing can use the float fly boat. After more discussion the motion was restated with a second by Rich Anderson. The Motion was voted on and passed. Motion by Ken Jochim with a second by Jay McDonald to support the EAA on their education program. Motion voted and passed. Augie asked for someone in the club to make a presentation on some of the clubs activities for a group of disadvantaged adults in the Boulder area. No action taken. Motion to adjourn by Rich Anderson with a second by Tony Kilwein. Motion voted and passed.

Respectfully Submitted Rudy Glick.

Newsletter Title Page 2



This will be a familiar site at Chandler Field this summer. Skip Miller with his Nimbus 4 Gilder and Charlie Miller with his new tow plane a Pilatus Porter. They did four tows last Sat. to heights of 1300 feet AGL.



Centennial Airport June 3rd - 9th. 2009

EAA is offering historic flight experiences in its beautifully restored B-17G Flying Fortress "Aluminum Overcast." This aircraft is an example of the American heavy bomber that helped turn the tide of battle in World War II. Fly a mission back in time and feel the might of this magnificent aircraft, just as those brave young men did more than 50 years ago.

BAS Spring Fling Fun Fly, June 20th, 9:00am-2:00pm Chandler Field Greg Hine 303-449-9966

War Birds over Denver, June 12th to the 14th 2009, 9:00am-5:00pm Chatfield State Park. 303-908-1826

The Ospreys are back and it's nesting season again.

We need to be careful not to fly in the Northwest section of our flying field.

It has been suggested we use the East side of the shelter as an imaginary line running North and South as a boundary for flying North of the parking lot.

Let's not fly in this Northwest quadrant of our flying space till the Ospreys head south in the fall.

June 6th, Gates open at 8:30

LAMA would like to invite you to the second annual Spring Fun Fly. Come join us at our field in Dacono. CO.

We have a large 800 x 55 runway with North facing pilot stations.

Ample parking and a friendly group of guys. Best of all our Spring Fly In is FREE! Lunch will be available for a small donation.

AMA membership is required to fly.

Plenty of room for spectators. Gas, Glow, Electric, Turbines are all welcome.

We have four helicopter pads alongside our runway for the helicopter pilots.

CD: Jerry Barnes 970-535-4868

.Float Fly Boat Status

After more than a few days of hard, dusty work and numerous sorties to obtain the appropriate documentation, the boat is now ready for presentation to the Res folks for final inspection and (hopefully) the resumption of float flying.

The boat trailer has been completely refinished and looks showroom new. The boat itself......not so much! However, she now sports a shiny 'burnished aluminum' exterior (reminiscent of the cowl on the Spirit of St. Louis) and a cheerful battleship gray interior. There's little that could be done to make her look any better.

The Club wishes to acknowledge the efforts of those who worked so arduously to get her to this point: Rich Anderson, Augie Bruno, Dean Chandler, Al Coelho, Dean Ehn, Rudy Glick, Mike Gulizia, Jay McDonald and Wendell Wickstrom. The rest is up to the Res. THANKS GUYS....

Newsletter Title Page 3

President, Greg Hine, 303-449-9966 greghine@gmail.com

1st Vice President, Augie Bruno, 970-532-0201 augiebruno@comcast.net Memberships

2nd Vice President, Tony Kilwen, 303-438-8500, kilweint@msn.com, Safety Officer.

Secretary, Rudy Glick, 970-587-2843, rudy_g@q.com

Treasurer, Ken Jochim, 303-444-3206, kjjochim@aol.com

Webmaster, Mike Gulizia, 303-651-0508, Mag1046@comcast.net

Newsletter, Editor, Ken Miller, 303-776-4417 RockyTopKJM@msn.com

INSTRUCTORS LISTING

 Tony Kilwein
 303-438-8500 Futaba

 Wendell Wickstrom
 303-494-9324 Airtronics

 Ken Jochim
 303-444-3206 JR

 James Mack
 303-704-5464 Futaba

War Birds Over Pikes Peak, Come Fly

With Us June 20th & 21th 2009
Pikes peak RC Club Colorado Springs Colorado
JUDGE ORR FIELD www.pprcflyers.net

Rocky Mountain Aeromodlers has lost a long time member. Rusty Brown passed away in March and his family has requested that an auction be held so that everyone interested have an opportunity to veiw or purchase any of the many items that Rusty had.

Address is

Ye Old Fire House at 3232 Depew St. Wheatridge Co.

Date: June 6, 2009

The doors open at 10:00AM till 4:30 PM Please inform your members of the event. Proceeds of this auction will go to Rustys family.

Thank you Larry D. Fuehrer President RMA

303.340.2735 or email at dean1947@comcast.net

Club DVD Library

The Club DVD library is open:

You can request a title via e-mail and pick it up at the club meeting. Don't miss *Tucson Aerobatic Shootout*, the best R/C video of all times! Please feel free to e-mail me your suggestions regarding the new DVD's to add to the library. 303-530-2063 Boris Sergeev, bsergeev@excite.com

CLASSIFIEDS

Submit any classified requests to Ken Miller, RockyTopKJM@msn.com Classifieds are free to club members.

YELLOW PAGE

Skip Miller Models, 2100 Emerald Road Boulder. 303-442-6454 http://www.skipmillermodels.com

Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr St. Lakewood, 303-233-6275

Heliport Hobbies,1400 W.70th St. Denver. 303-430-8828

Don's Hobbies, 815 10th St. Greeley, 970-353-3115

Things with wings, 6268 West 10th Street #2 Greeley 970-352-1067

Hobby Town, 6815 West 88th Ave. Westminster, 303-431-0482

Hobby Town, 1935 Main St. Longmont. 303-774-1557

See Web Page for Event Listings www.boulderaero.org

Members Birthdays in June

Ken Miller, Egil Wigert, Mark R. Bradley

Dave Butler, Cody Remington

John Kolberg, Greg Hine, Eric Anderson

Nate Dieringer, Brian Danielson

NOTICE BAS Meeting, Chandler Field June 10th 7:00 PM